5427 West 64th Street Chicago, Illinois

> Mr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

Thank you for your welcome to the University of Kansas. It was kind of you and I appreciate it very much. Needless to say, I consider it quite an honor to be a member of your staff and I know that I will find Lawrence a pleasant place to live as well as work.

June 13, 1941

Miss Freer, Head of the Physical e Education Department for Women at the University of Illinois, has told me many favorable things about Miss Hoover. Therefore, I am looking forward to September when I shall meet her.

I, too, shall be glad to have a conference with you as soon as I arrive in Lawrence.

Respectfully yours,

Melha Schilling